















































Subject: Securing an Equitable Clean Transportation Future

Dear Members of the Senate Transportation Committee & Senate Budget Sub-Comittee #2,

We urge the legislature to fully fund needed clean transportation programs and require those investments be made in historically disadvantaged and low-income communities.

The Charge Ahead California Initiative established by SB 1275 (2014, de León) made it state policy to electrify the transportation sector in a manner that ensures all Californians, especially those who are most impacted by vehicular air pollution realize the benefits electric vehicles can provide. Largely as a result of that legislation, California has a rich portfolio of well-utilized equity-focused programs designed to increase access to zero-emission vehicles and mobility in disadvantaged and low-income communities

These light-duty vehicle programs are complemented by critical zero-emission medium- and heavy-duty vehicle programs that displace toxic diesel emissions that disproportionately impacts low-income communities and communities of color that often live near freeways, ports, railyards, warehouses and other facilities.

All of these efforts require charging and fueling infrastructure. According to a legislatively-required California Energy Commission (CEC) report, the state will need over 1.5 million public and shared private chargers for light-duty vehicles and 157,000 fast chargers for medium and heavy-duty vehicles in 2030. The report finds that charging infrastructure deployment is lagging vehicle sales, and this gap may stymie progress toward the state's public health, climate, and equity goals.

Accordingly, we recommend the legislature:

• Codify equity requirements to ensure:

- At least half of the CEC's Clean Transportation Program budget be used to support transportation electrification for the primary benefit of or primarily serving residents of disadvantaged or low-income communities (e.g. increasing access to charging at single-family and multi-family homes in those communities);
- At least half of those projects and associated charging and refueling stations be located in disadvantaged or low-income communities;
- And no less than 30 percent of projects support zero-emission medium- and heavy-duty vehicles.
- Increase the governor's request for \$150 million for transportation equity projects to \$200 million. The programs described above expand the benefits of clean mobility to all Californians and should be funded at a level that meets program demand. The legislature should also require the Enhanced Fleet Modernization Program focus on zero-emission vehicles.
- Approve the governor's request \$315 million for clean trucks, buses and off-road equipment. As noted above, tailpipe pollution produced by diesel medium and

heavy-duty vehicles is particularly health-threatening. Communities of color are most burdened by this diesel pollution.

• Reauthorize the Clean Transportation Program and Air Quality Improvement Program (AB 118/AB 8), which provides incentives to support innovation and accelerate the development and deployment of advanced transportation technologies and fueling infrastructure. We support the securitization of \$1 billion of these future revenues to support the expansion of the CEC's Clean Transportation Program that include equity requirements.

Thank you for your consideration,

Bill Magavern

Coalition for Clean Air

Ellie Cohen

Nicole Wong

The Climate Center

Bahram Fazeli

Communities for a Better Environment

Dream Corps Green For All

Laura Deehan

Environment California

Brian Goldstein

Executive Director

Alvaro Sanchez

The Greenlining Institute

Energy Independence Now

Max Baumhefner

Natural Resources Defense Council

Michelle Kinman

Senior Director of Transportation

Los Angeles Cleantech Incubator

Raj Dhillon

Senior Manager, Advocacy & Public Policy

Breath Southern California

Kathy Kerridge

Director

Good Neighbor Steering Committee of

Benicia

Eddie Ahn

Brightline Defense Kevin Hamilton

CEO

Daniel Barad Central California Asthma Collaborative

Sierra Club California

Sam Appel

California State Manager

Blue Green Alliance

Jesse N Marquez Lauren Navarro

Executive Director Senior Manager, Regulatory and Legislative

Coalition for a Safe Environment Affairs

Environmental Defense Fund

Melissa Romero

Legislative Affairs Manager Ruben Aronin

California League of Conservation Voters Director

California Business Alliance for a Clean

Economy

Kathy Dervin

Legislative Coordinator Emily Rusch

350 Bay Area Action Executive Director

CALPIRG

Erin Rodriguez

California Policy Advocate

Union of Concerned Scientists

Ricardo Hidalgo

International Brotherhood of Teamsters

Susan Stephenson

Janelle London

Executive Director

Co-Executive Director

California Interfaith Power and Light Coltura